CRANBOURNE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Bakewell St.
PO Box 26,
Cranbourne 3977

Ph: 5996 1744 Fax: 5996 1370



<mark>www.cr</mark>anbourne-ps.vic.edu.au

Issue 26 28th August 2013

Calendar

UPCOMING EVENTS



Monday 16th- Friday 20th September

Life Education Van

Thursday 19th September Footy Day

Friday 20th September
Last day Term 3 – 3.15pm
dismissal

*Term 4 commences*Monday 7th October

Term 4

Dance Fever – whole school

Due by October 11

BOOK CLUB ISSUE 6 ORDERS DUE 4TH SEPTEMBER

House Points

NO HOUSE POINTS THIS WEEK

Principal's News

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the staff of Cranbourne Primary School for their contributions towards last night's outstanding Literacy / Numeracy / Art Open Exhibition. Thank you to the coordinating committee led by Mr Peel for their exceptional organisation.

Congratulations to Mrs Biram, who has worked all year to create the magnificent pieces of Art work with the students and for the displays she set up throughout the building.

The sausages were cooked to perfection on our barbecue, under the careful guidance of Mrs Donovan.

Miss Radford's numeracy team did a wonderful job of providing engaging Numeracy activities in the Middle learning community and Mrs Pereira's Literacy team thought of some creative activities in the Junior learning community.

It was wonderful to see so many families take the time to visit – we were able to capture some special moments (see insert) during the evening.

We thank families for their support and hope to see you all at our next community event.

Please note — the school has engaged the services of an external group to coordinate the performances at our end of year school concert — your child will need to attend the sessions run by Dance Fever (separate form) to participate in that event. It would be wonderful to see **ALL** students participate.

Cheryl Van Deursen – Principal

Quote:

'Beauty is in the eye of the beholder'

SCHOOL NEWS

Student Birthdays



Happy Birthday to the students who celebrate their birthdays this week

> Jordan H. Koby W. Andy R.

Stars of the Week

Congratulations on all your wonderful efforts this week!

tnis week!		
Grade	Student	For being
Prep PAM	Brayden R.	Confident
Junior BA	David W.	Confident
Junior HM	Bryson L.	Confident
Junior MC	Cooper L.	Confident
Middle LB	Logan H.	Responsible
Middle MD	Jasmyn B.	Responsible
Middle SG	Connor C.	Confident
Senior IW	Chantal R.	Persistence
Senior MR	Matthew W.	Responsible
Senior RP	Sarah W.K.	Responsible
P.E.	Jordan M. (MSG)	Co-operative
Art	Jack T. (MMD)	Creative
Personal Dev	Logan H. (MLB)	Responsible
Assistant Principal		
Principal	Ryan F. (SMR)	Responsible

From the Office

The second instalment EMA cheques are now available for collection from the office. If you have elected to be paid into your bank account, this should have already occurred.

Medication:

If your child needs to take medication at school. We are only able to administer medication if we have a signed form and the medication is in the original packaging.

Prescription medication must have the chemist label containing your child's name.

Please see the office for a form or download one from our website and send it in with the medication

CURRICULUM NEWS

Last night we had many families join us to celebrate the Artistic talents of our students and to share some great ideas to enhance skills in Literacy and Numeracy.

Please find some great games/activities you can share with your child/ren that will benefit them in their development of literacy and numeracy.

<u>Literacy</u> – crosswords, word searches, scrabble, boggle, comics, sign posts, stories, jokes, letters, e-mails, catalogues, read the newspaper......

<u>Numeracy</u> – chess, checkers, tangrams, leggo, construction, matrixes, patterns, colouring, counting, scoring in sport, reading maps, calculating budgets, pocket money......

Di Fernand - Assistant Principal

STUDENT NEWS ART

At the Art Show last night we had a lot of visitors looking at the fabulous art work from our students. There was a range of work on display, such as: Perspective drawings, paintings from famous Artists, rockets and clay Volcanoes. Here are some pictures from our talented students.











COMMUNITY NEWS



Thank-you to all the families who have shopped at the Good Guys and brought in their Cranbourne Cash vouchers – congratulations to those families who had members of their extended family also shop and collect vouchers.

If you are looking for a sporting club or community activity for your child please check our website under the community activities tab.

<u>www.cranbourne-</u> ps.vic.edu.au

School Uniform Reminder!

Please ensure your child attends school in correct school uniform. Coats, jackets and scarves can be worn travelling to and from school, but students must wear correct school uniform during the school day.

"Hoodies" are not part of our school uniform and therefore should not be worn to school.

Uniforms can be purchased through Beleza and if you have any questions you can contact the office or locate our Student Dress Code/Uniform Policy on the school web site.

Beleza is offering 20% off the regular price of their current stock of bomber jackets.

Hats will be compulsory again in Term 4. If your child has lost their hat, new hats can be purchased from Beleza.

Volunteer Foster Carers Needed:

Do you have some time and energy to care for a child or young person unable to live at home? Wesley Mission Victoria is seeking local residents from all walks of life with a spare bedroom to become volunteer foster carers and care for children aged 0-18 years.

Phone: 9794 3000 or email: cyfssouth@wesley.org.au for more details.

The Salvation Army Cranbourne Red Shield Theatre is showing the movie Brave for a gold coin donation.

Date: Thursday 26th September at 9.45 AM Location: 1 New Holland Drive Cranbourne

The movie is followed by a light lunch.

Please book early for catering purposes at the Support services front desk, or ring The Salvation Army on 5995 0133 or 0488 560 664.

Children must be seated with an adult at all times